
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Vision 
As partners in Catholic education and open to God’s 
presence, we pursue fullness of life for all. 

Mission 
At St Mary MacKillop College we are people who affirm the 
dignity of every person, who act with respect and 
compassion, who reverence relationships, who have hearts 
for generosity and forgiveness. 

We celebrate our Catholic identity. 
We respect the unique dignity, faith and gifts of each person. 
We value learning, aspiration and connectedness and we work 
together to create a positive future. 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Friends, 
 

The end of term three has finally arrived. This term much of my time 
has been spent meeting and interviewing incoming Year 7 students 
for 2019, as well as beginning the planning for subjects and staffing 
for 2019. I haven’t forgotten though, that our Year 12 students are 
working hard and coming ever so near to their final days at the 
school. 
 

Most formal teaching and assessment has finished and now our Year 
12 VCE students and teachers switch into study and revision mode. 
Today the students completed a 3-hour Practice English exam and in 
the holidays the students have the opportunity to complete practice 
exams in all other subjects. The formal exam period begins on 
Wednesday 31st October. 
 

I wish all of our Year 12 VCAL and VCE students all the best in these 
last weeks of their Secondary Education. Parents and friends are 
invited to join us for our End of Year Mass on Tuesday 23rd October 
at 12:00pm at St Mary’s Church, where we will gather as a whole 
school community with our Year 12s for the last time.  Following on 
from this, parents are invited to share lunch with the Year 12s and 
the Staff in the Parish Function Centre, before our Year 12 Final 
Assembly at 2:15pm in the Jubilee Centre. 
 

Wishing all those involved in sporting finals all the best. As a Western 
Bulldogs supporter I am on the sidelines this year, however, married 
to a Magpies supporter, I feel I need to support Collingwood into the 
Grand Final. 
 

Have a restful holidays. 
 

Regards 
 

Michelle Haeusler 
Principal 
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ABSENCE HOTLINE 
PH: 0427 781 910 

 
 

 
SEPTEMBER 
 
Fri 21st Term 3 Ends. 

School finishes 
2.15pm 

 
Mon 24th – Thurs 27th  Office Open  

9am – 3pm  
 
OCTOBER 
 
Mon 1st – Fri 5th Office Closed  
 
Mon 8th  Term 4 Begins 
 
Mon 8th – Fri 12th  LOTE Week 
 
Wed 10th  Year 11 Retreat  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

   FROM THE PRINCIPAL 



  

FAITH MATTERS 
 
Why should faith always lead to good works? 
 
Great teachers ask great questions. In this week’s Gospel, Jesus asks the disciples, ‘But who do you 
say that I am?’ Like Jesus, asking probing questions of our students gives them the opportunity to 
reflect more deeply on what they are learning. The best teachers assess whether information has an 
impact on their students, and ask their students to do more than simply memorising the text.  
 
To work and teach in Catholic education is a special vocation. It is a calling to become part of something 
of great significance, to share in Christ’s mission. Teachers in Catholic schools share in the work of 
Jesus to reach out to others and spread the good news about life and its purpose. As we reach the end 
of the third term, it is time to reflect on what good works we have all done in the last ten weeks. How 
have we reached out to others? What have been our moments of gratitude? 
 
During the term break, the feast day of St Vincent de Paul will occur on September 27. St Vincent was a 
man of personal example of tender and practical love of the poor and an inspiration for others to do 
works of mercy. He walked the streets to seek out and help people experiencing extreme hardship. Our 
own local chapter of the St Vincent de Paul society continues to seek out those in our own community 
who are in need of help. Maybe a challenge for us is to consider becoming a volunteer and also be an 
example of reaching out to others.  
 
Wishing you a happy and blessed holidays. 
 
Lord Jesus, you who loved the poor, give us eyes and a heart directed toward the poor; help us 
recognise you in them, in their thirst, their hunger, their loneliness and their struggle. 
Strengthen us, so that faithful to the practice of these virtues, we may contemplate you and serve you in 
the person of the poor, and may one day be united with you in your Kingdom. 
Amen. 
 
St. Mary of the Cross MacKillop, pray for us. 
 
Alison Wright 
Director of Mission 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BETTY CURRIE SCHOLARSHIPS 
 

Applications close Friday 26th October 2018 
 

Betty Currie Scholarships for the 2019 school year are now open.  
Families experiencing financial hardships are encouraged to apply.  

Please note that financial information must be supplied. All applications are confidential. 
Application forms are available from Front Office or on the school website 

https://smmc.vic.edu.au/our-community/betty-currie-scholarship/   
 
 

 

https://smmc.vic.edu.au/our-community/betty-currie-scholarship/


  

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 
Thank you for a wonderful term 
Our theme this year is Gratitude and we echo the words of Mary MacKillop when we say “We have 
much for which to be thankful”. This term has presented us with many opportunities to be grateful and to 
say thank you each day. Our school is a busy place and there seems to be something different 
happening each week, in fact almost every day. At this end of the term we can look back and appreciate 
that there is good reason for our tiredness, we have achieved so much! Thank you to our staff who give 
so much energy to their students, who work so hard to plan and prepare and who come to school each 
day, ready to get excited about learning and building our school community. Thank you to our students 
who care for each other, who try their best, who keep going even if it is sometimes hard, who celebrate 
the good things in life. I recently attended the Victorian Catholic Schools Secondary Deputy Principals 
Annual Conference. I found myself talking with ease about our staff and our students and all the 
positive, life giving and energizing things that happen within our school – it certainly is a wonderful 
community.  
 
Summer Uniform 
We will expect all students to be in full summer uniform for Term 4 and trust that the coming two weeks 
gives families a chance to ensure that uniforms are in order.  
 
At St Mary MacKillop College students are expected to maintain a high standard of dress and grooming 
which: 

• Supports a positive atmosphere where study and learning flourish 
• Promotes school unity and pride 
• Promotes individual pride and helps prepare students for employment 
• Takes away the need to keep up with the latest fashion trends 
• Presents an appropriate image of our College to the broader community. 

 

We ask that all parents embrace our College uniform and the role it plays in your child’s day to day life 
at St Mary MacKillop College. Please do not sign notes for your child to be out of uniform unless there is 
a medical issue or an event that is out of the ordinary. Being able to meet expectations is very much 
part of life, at school and beyond and the College uniform is compulsory for all students. 
 

A few reminders about the Summer uniform: 
 

Boys: 
• Blue cool weave polo shirt with College logo 
• Optional plain white undershirt – no printing 
• Grey shorts 
• College jumper 
• Grey socks - not black socks 
• Black leather polishable school shoes or boots with a heel. Not runners. 

 

Girls: 
• Dress of white, maroon and blue plaid, hemmed to no more that 10cm above the knee 
• Optional navy dress shorts and blue cool weave polo shirt with College logo 
• College jumper 
• Plain white socks 
• Black leather polishable school shoes with a heel (not open sandals). 

 

A hat is required in Terms 1 & 4. These are available for purchase at the Front Office if they have been 
mislaid. 
 
Over the last two years we have seen the length of the girls skirt and dress hem change. We made a 
concerted effort with our students to ensure that the winter skirts were the right length and although 
there are some students who have not altered their uniform, we did see many align with the 
expectations. So too we expect our girls to have dresses of the right length. This is hemmed to no more 
than 10cm above the knee. This week sees many sporting finals and last week when I spoke to 
students about uniform at various times, I used the analogy of a sports team. If we are not wearing the 
right gear we don’t get a game. We are asking all students to wear the ‘right gear’ to school, we expect 
them to be in correct uniform.  



  

Detentions 
Staff will occasionally issue detentions to students for poor behaviour or failure to follow the College 
Community Expectations. Students are also issued detentions for being out of uniform, which is 
essentially failure to follow College Community Expectations. Next term we will trial sending Detention 
Notifications home via CareMonkey. This may be a good way to alert parents to the fact that their child 
has a detention. If you do receive a CareMonkey in this regard please take the opportunity to speak to 
your child about the reasons for the Detention and possible ways of changing the situation next time. If 
you have any questions about detentions that are issued, please contact your child’s Homeroom 
Teacher as the first point of call.  
 
The next two weeks presents us all with the chance to have a bit of a break and to step away, even if it 
just a little, from our school work. I hope all our families have a lovely holiday and enjoy a safe and 
relaxing break. 
 
Catherine Howison 
Deputy Principal 
 



  

TEACHING AND LEARNING 
 
After School Homework and Study Help in the Learning Resource Centre (Library) 
In an effort to assist students with their homework and develop sound study skills, the staff at St Mary 
MacKillop College have been rostered into the Learning Resource Centre every Monday – 
Wednesday from 3:30 – 4:30 pm. We strongly encourage students to utilise this excellent facility, 
where students can stay after school any day until 4:30pm (except Friday when the Learning 
Resource Centre closes at 4:00pm).  
 

Year 12 Students  
The majority of Year 12 VCE classes will have completed their coursework by the end of this term and 
will be focussed on exam preparation. Unit 3/4 external examinations commence on Wednesday 31st 
October with English and English EAL. Students studying VET subjects and/or the VCAL course will 
also need to ensure all outcomes have been successfully completed by the last day of Year 12 classes 
on October 23rd 2018. 
 

Full details of examination timetables, rules and the VCE Navigator are available on the VCAA website 
 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce/exams/timetable.aspx    
 

UNIT 3/4 PRACTICE EXAM TIMETABLE 2018 
All students studying a Unit 3/4 subject (Year 12 subject) are required to attend Practice Exams in the 
second week of the school holidays as per the timetable below. Any rescheduling of a practice exam 
due to timetable clashes or valid personal/work reasons must be requested in writing, with a parent 
signature, to Mrs Haley, Senior School Coordinator, prior to the holidays.  
 

All students must complete and submit a Practice Exam for their subject, even if rescheduled, by 
3.15pm Wednesday 3rd October.  
 

 

After School Homework and SAC Supervision 
Week Monday    Tuesday   Wednesday 

 School Holidays  School Holidays  School Holidays 
  1 08/10 Maria Salvo  Lyndal Robinson  Kursty Bookham 
  2 15/10 Bill Kemp   Jen Salvo  Jeremy Wood 

DATE TIME SUBJECT 

Monday  
October 1st 9.00 – 11.15 3/4 RE                               2 hrs 

FURTHER MATHS        1.5 hrs 

 12.30 – 2.45 PHYSICAL EDUCATION   2 hrs 
VET SPORT & REC       1.5 hrs 

   

Tuesday  
October 2nd 9.00 – 11.45 

PHYSICS                         2.5 hrs 
HEALTH & HD                    2 hrs 
VET HOSPITALITY          1.5 hrs 

 12.30 – 3.15 
PSYCHOLOGY                 2.5 hrs 
MATH METHODS                 2 hr 
VET COMM. SERVICES   1.5 hrs 

   

Wednesday 
October 3rd 9.00 – 11:45 

BIOLOGY                         2.5 hrs 
CHEMISTRY                    2.5 hrs 
VISUAL COMM.               1.5 hrs 

 12.30 – 2.45 BUS MANAGEMENT       2 hrs 
STUDIO ARTS              1.5 hrs 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce/exams/timetable.aspx


  

PATHWAYS/CAREERS 
 
 
 YEAR 12 KEY UNI DATES – 

NSW/ACT 
 
 
 
 
Course applications  
The Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) 
processes course applications on behalf of 
tertiary institutions www.uac.edu.au   
 
• Timely applications close for UAC on 

Friday 28 September. 
• You can apply for up to 5 courses. These 

can be changed later by certain dates, 
but some courses must be applied for by 
this date. 

• You can complete an Educational 
Access Schemes (EAS) application by 
23 November. 

• You can apply for selected access and 
equity scholarships via UAC by 12 
December.  

• UAC resources: https://bit.ly/2PL3J2K  
 
Early entry program dates  
 
University of New England: Early admission 
applications close on 28 September,  
http://bit.ly/2aqFGGu  
    
NSW/Canberra Institutes, Schools 
Recommendation Schemes. Includes 
universities such as Australian National 
University, Charles Sturt University, 
Macquarie University, University of 
Canberra, University of Newcastle, 
University of Technology Sydney and 
Western Sydney University.  
 
Applications close Friday 28 September,  
http://bit.ly/2arK6ZG  
   
Private colleges and TAFE institutes for 
Victoria, NSW and Canberra   
 
You will need to apply directly to some 
institutes. Each relevant private college and 
TAFE will set their own application dates.   

YEAR 12 KEY UNI DATES – 
VICTORIA 

 
 
 
 
Course applications  
The Victorian Tertiary Admissions Centre 
(VTAC) processes course applications on 
behalf of tertiary institutions, 
www.vtac.edu.au/      
 
• Timely applications close for VTAC on 

Thursday 27 September. 
• You can apply for up to 8 courses. These 

can be changed later by certain dates, but 
some University of Melbourne and 
Monash University courses must be 
applied for by the 27th of September. 

• You can complete a Special Entry Access 
Scheme (SEAS) application by 12 
October. 

• You can apply for access and equity 
scholarships via VTAC  by 12 October. 

• VTAC resources: https://bit.ly/2MFsD1O 
 
Early entry program dates  
 
Australian Catholic University: 
Applications for the following early entry 
programs close 27 September 
 
Passion for Business, http://bit.ly/2beXyl2  
Passion for Law, http://bit.ly/2ijFigP 
 
Victoria University, VU Guaranteed 
(selected schools): applications close 
Sunday 30 September,  
https://bit.ly/2whSd6P    
 
The following early/guaranteed entry 
programs close on the 12th of October  
 
Monash University, The Monash 
Guarantee, 
 http://bit.ly/2x5nwBC     
 
The University of Melbourne, Access 
Melbourne, 
http://bit.ly/2gBAqPD       
 
RMIT, Schools Network Access Program 
(selected schools), 
 https://bit.ly/2vAPiVT    

https://bit.ly/2PL3J2K
http://bit.ly/2aqFGGu
http://bit.ly/2arK6ZG
http://www.vtac.edu.au/
https://bit.ly/2MFsD1O
http://bit.ly/2beXyl2
http://bit.ly/2ijFigP
https://bit.ly/2whSd6P
http://bit.ly/2x5nwBC
http://bit.ly/2gBAqPD
https://bit.ly/2vAPiVT


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY VOCATIONAL & HIGHER 
EDUCATION NEWS 

 
 
 
 
University Scholarships: The Department of 
Education and Training Victoria offers up to 
60 scholarship awards for Year 12 VCE 
students planning to undertake tertiary studies 
in 2019. For a list of scholarships and 
eligibility criteria, go to https://bit.ly/2MISjPk 
 
Interested in engineering? Spark Night at 
Monash University is the Electrical and 
Computer Systems Engineering (ECSE) 
department's annual industry event and 
exhibition, celebrating the achievements of 
final year students and showcasing 125 
projects. Interested secondary school 
students and parents are invited to come 
along and see the fantastic work the students 
have produced. The event will be held 
Tuesday 16 October 2018 between 6-8pm at 
the Clayton campus, https://bit.ly/2xsbOlc  
  
Discover your career in health at Monash 
University: Explore your course and career 
options in the Faculty of Medicine, Nursing 
and Health Sciences through the new ‘Future 
Careers in Health’ website, 
https://bit.ly/2MCr7xj  
  
Interested in Engineering, Science and 
Maths? You can download the following 
Careers With STEM magazines from this 
website - https://bit.ly/2Os7gCR  
 
• Careers With STEM: Engineering 
• Careers With STEM: Maths 
• Careers With STEM: Science 
• Careers With STEM: Economics 
• Careers With STEM: Health 
• Careers With Code 
 
Passionate about filmmaking? Flickerfest, 
Australia’s largest and only Academy® Award 
accredited and BAFTA-recognised 
international short film festival, is now 
accepting entries from around Australia for the 
SAE FlickerUp competition. FlickerUp is 
Flickerfest’s national youth short film 
competition. Short film entries are invited from 
primary and secondary school students or 
filmmakers under 18 years of age across 
Australia.   
FlickerUp films should be imaginative, fun and 
original. Documentary, animation or drama on 
any theme is encouraged.  For information 
about the initiative and apply by Friday 26 
October, go to http://flickerfest.com.au/    
  

 
 
 
 
SEPTEMBER  
 
22 & 23: Audition Preparation Workshops, 
Victorian College of the Arts, The University of 
Melbourne. Devised Performance,  
https://bit.ly/2iReIZG    
 
24 - 27: High School Workshops, JMC 
Academy, Melbourne. Stage Management 
Live (24), VCE 3D Art Crash Course (26), 
VCE 2D Animation Crash Course (27), VCE 
Media Production (27), Midi Lab Mixing in 
Protools (27), https://bit.ly/2wrhdbQ    
 
24: ConocoPhillips Science Experience, 
Federation University, Berwick, 
http://bit.ly/2ap3Cau  
 
24 – 27: Experience Clever Expo, La Trobe 
University, Bundoora and Bendigo campuses, 
https://bit.ly/2QiIjLh    
 
24 – 27: Campus Tours, Federation 
University, https://bit.ly/2cc0gLt  
 
25: Keeper for a Day, Werribee Open Range 
Zoo, http://bit.ly/1vornA4    
 
26: Melbourne JD Showcase, The University 
of Melbourne, https://bit.ly/2LMnEfn    
 
26: Art and Design Workshops - Folio 
preparation, Federation University. Camp 
Street campus, Ballarat, 
https://bit.ly/2NKfOYN  
  
27: Audition Masterclass, Federation 
University. Camp Street campus, Ballarat, 
https://bit.ly/2MAgyLb  
 
OCTOBER  
 
1, 3: Keeper for a Day, Werribee Open 
Range Zoo, http://bit.ly/1vornA4  
 
2: Audition Masterclass, Federation 
University. Theatreworks, Melbourne, 
https://bit.ly/2MAgyLb  
 
16: Spark Night, Monash University, Clayton 
campus, https://bit.ly/2xsbOlc  
 
25: Monash Extension Information 
Evening, Monash University, Clayton 
campus, https://bit.ly/2Nm9reV     
 

https://bit.ly/2MISjPk
https://bit.ly/2xsbOlc
https://bit.ly/2MCr7xj
https://bit.ly/2Os7gCR
http://flickerfest.com.au/
https://bit.ly/2iReIZG
https://bit.ly/2wrhdbQ
http://bit.ly/2ap3Cau
https://bit.ly/2QiIjLh
https://bit.ly/2cc0gLt
http://bit.ly/1vornA4
https://bit.ly/2LMnEfn
https://bit.ly/2NKfOYN
https://bit.ly/2MAgyLb
http://bit.ly/1vornA4
https://bit.ly/2MAgyLb
https://bit.ly/2xsbOlc
https://bit.ly/2Nm9reV


  

MURRAY RIVER CULINARY CHALLENGE GRAND FINAL 
 
The Culinary Challenge Grand Final was held in Echuca on the 12th 
September. Jenna Stacey and Sarah Caccaviello represented the Swan Hill 
District competing against six other teams from schools along the Murray 
River. The menu they cooked was a lot more involved than the Regional 
Final, because of this they were under more pressure to produce their meals 
within the set time.  
 
The menu consisted of trout tart with a pumpkin and feta salad for entrée, 
herb crusted lamb rack with mash and steamed vegetables for the main and 
pears poached in cranberry juice with cinnamon cream for dessert. The girls 
worked consistently throughout the competition and produced restaurant 
standard food. They were runners-up on the day; losing to Wangaratta by 
one point. Congratulations to Jenna and Sarah on their tireless effort 
throughout the Challenge. 
 
Mandy McCallum 
VET Hospitality Teacher 



  

 WORLD CHALLENGE 2019 
 

Are you in Year 9 or 10 this year? 
Are you interested in an overseas 
adventure where you can experience a 
whole other world? 
Maybe you want to learn a new language? 
Maybe you want to trek and camp in Asia? 
Maybe you want to give back to those less 
fortunate? 
Stepping out of your comfort zone to make 
lasting memories on a trip to Cambodia might 
be for you! 
We are aiming to have a group of students 
take on this adventure of a lifetime next year 
to Cambodia. Our last group had an absolute 
blast and we are sure you will too! 
If you want to learn a bit more – check out 
their website  
https://weareworldchallenge.com/australasia 
or social media pages! 
You’ll be feeling inspired to venture out into 
the world to experience a journey of a lifetime! 

If you are interested or have a child that may be interested, please get in touch with Mrs Howison as 
soon as possible.  
 
 
LEGACY FUNDRAISING  
 

On Friday 7th September, Ms. Cook’s Year 9B 
History class participated in raising money for 
legacy. Legacy Week is the annual national 
appeal to raise awareness and funds for the 
families of our deceased Veterans.  
 
In small groups they went around the local CBD 
area with the assistance of the Swan Hill Legacy 
members seeking donations.  
 
As a group they managed to raise over $1,600. I 
would like to thank these students for their 
dedication and exemplary behaviour. 
 
Leanne Cook 
History Teacher 
 

 
KWONG LEE DOW YOUNG SCHOLARS PROGRAM 
 
This University of Melbourne program is an academic enrichment program designed to support high 
achieving students currently in Year 10. Students must demonstrate evidence of leadership potential, 
active citizenship and community involvement in their application.  Benefits of being a Kwong Lee Dow 
Young Scholar include access to University resources and participation in an exciting program of events 
and activities, as well as benefits for any student who studies at The University of Melbourne.   
Brochures are available from the Pathways Office and close on Monday, October 15th. 
 
 

https://weareworldchallenge.com/australasia


  

Think about these three words to help your child (and yourself) be their most healthy and happy 
Eat more fruit and veggies 
Move more often  
Smile with friends, family and neighbours. 

 
Getting good nutrition, good levels of physical activity and interacting with other kids and adults are 
important factors in the growth, learning and health of children. 
 

 
 
 

Week 9 – 10th September 
 
September 13th – R U Ok day? 
 

Conversations need to happen every day. We need to encourage more people to ask R U OK? in 
your school, workplace, home and community.  
 
Be aware of certain behaviours and signs that can indicate a child might be struggling. The first 
thing to look out for is changes in behaviour. When people feel low, they often: 

• withdraw from their family or their friends 
• lash out at people and get angry or upset really easily, including towards the people they care 

about 
• cry or become emotional 
• lose interest in activities and things they usually love 
• have changed sleeping patterns. They might be sleeping all the time, not sleeping much at 

all, or sleeping at strange hours (such as in the middle of the day) 
• have a changed appetite. They could be eating more than usual, or less.  

 
If you suspect your child is not ok or they tell you ‘no, I’m not ok,’ see your GP and get in touch with 
your child’s school.  
 
 

Week 10 – 17th September 
 
Walk to School in October! 
 

Don’t forget, October is Walk to School month and a great time to start walking, riding or scooting to 
school! Get walking from the start of next term and kick start a new healthy habit!  
 
http://www.walktoschool.vic.gov.au/ 
 
 

 

http://www.walktoschool.vic.gov.au/


SCHOOL HOLIDAY 
OFFICE HOURS 

 

OFFICE IS OPEN  
9am to 3pm 

Monday 24th – Thursday 27th 
September  

 

OFFICE IS CLOSED:  
Friday 28th September to 

Friday 5th October 
 

NORMAL OFFICE HOURS 
RESUME: 

Monday 8th October 
 
 

 
 



 

 

Swan Hill Soccer 
League 

FUTSAL 2018 

Registrations for Futsal are now 
open! 

 
October 12 – Season start and 

grading night (Gray Street Stadium) 
Times to be advised 

 

 
 

Boys and Girls 
5 to 18 years 
(2013-2000) 

 
Individuals and school teams 

welcome 
 

 

 
Register now at 

www.playfootball.com.au 
so teams can be arranged! 

Or email your name, date of birth 
and contact details to 

admin@swanhillsoccer.com 
if you played school futsal this year 

 

 
 

Registration fee  $120 (all inclusive 
- no weekly court fees / family 

discount) 
$100 if registered for school soccer 

in 2018 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Registration Enquiries 

 0419 535 641 or like our Facebook 
page for updates 

http://www.playfootball.com.au/
mailto:admin@swanhillsoccer.com


All holidays! 
10am - 5.30pm 
For: All ages 
Cost: FREE 

- Youth friendly activities and workshops. NB Children under 12 must be supervised by an adult. 

Week 1 

Creation station  
Set up in the children’s area for the duration of the school holidays,       
children can draw, cut and paste, colour in, construct, complete activity 
booklets and make all sorts of creations! 

School Holiday Program 
   

 

Monday, 24 Sept 

1pm - 5pm 
For: Ages 12+ 
Cost: $2 

 

Monday, 24 Sept 
1pm - 5pm 
For: Ages 5+ 
Cost: $2 

Teddy Bears Hospital 

Children will take part in a mock medical consultation scenario with medical 
students from Monash University. Aacting as doting parents, children will 
bring their beloved teddy bear or soft toy to the Teddy Bear Hospital for a 
check-up! Bookings essential. 

 

Thursday, 27 Sept 

2pm - 3pm 
For: Ages  
Cost: FREE 

Tissue Box Monsters 
Join Peta from Bunnings Swan Hill for a simple, fun and creative         
children's activity! Create a scary monster using your imagination, tissue 
boxes, egg cartons, paint, coloured paper and decorations.  
Bookings essential. 

Lego Competition 

This fun competition asks children to use their imagination to create a 
structure of the judge’s choice. 
Join one of two age categories: 5 - 8 years or 9 years and up. 
Great prizes to be won! Bookings essential. 

Bath Bombs 
Join Samantha for a fun and creative children's activity making a treat for 
the senses! Children will make two lovely perfumed bath bombs to take 
home and enjoy while soaking in a relaxing bath. Bookings essential. 

Minecraft Monday 
Minecraft is a game about breaking and placing blocks. Children can build 
structures to protect against all sorts of nocturnal monsters. Players work 
together to create wonderful, imaginative things! What will you build? 

 
 

Monday, 24 Sept 
10am - 11am 
For: Ages  5+ 
Cost: FREE 

VR Pop-Up Play 
Come along and try our new Playstation virtual reality headset! Join an 
outlaw band of immortal pirates and fight your way to glory across the  
galaxy or jump into the combat ring to fight giant robots! 
This is a fantastic opportunity to try out this new technology. 

Tuesday, 25 Sept 
2pm - 3pm 
For: Ages 10+ 
Cost: $4 

Wednesday, 26 Sept 

5 - 8 years session:  
2pm - 3pm  
9 + years session:  
3.30pm - 4.30pm  
Cost: $2  

Wednesday, 26 Sept 
2pm - 4pm 
For: Ages 5+ 
Cost: $2  

Loom Bands 
Have you just discovered loom bands? Or are you already a loom band        
expert? Loom bands, boards and hooks are supplied to make fantastic  

jewellery and craft! 



Minecraft Monday 
Minecraft is a game about breaking and placing blocks. Children can build 
structures to protect against all sorts of nocturnal monsters. Players work 
together to create wonderful, imaginative things! What will you build? 

Monday, 1 Oct 

1pm - 5pm 
For: Ages 5+ 
Cost: $2 

Week 2 

School Holiday Program 

VR Pop-Up Play 
Come along and try our new Playstation virtual reality headset! Join an 
outlaw band of immortal pirates, and fight your way to glory across the 
galaxy or jump into the combat ring to fight giant robots! 
This is a fantastic opportunity to try out this new technology. 

Monday, 1 Oct 
1pm - 5pm 
For: Ages 12+ 
Cost: $2 

To book contact the library on 5036 2480. Check out the Library’s Facebook page or newsletter 

for more details.   

Tuesday, 2 Oct 
2pm - 3pm 
For: Ages 5+ 
Cost: FREE 

Lego competition 

This fun competition asks children to use their imagination to create a 
structure of the judge’s choice. 
Join one of two age categories: 5 - 8 years or 9 years and up. 
Great prizes to be won! Bookings essential. 

Wednesday, 3 Oct 

2pm - 4pm 
For: Ages 5 + 
Cost: $2  

Wednesday, 3 Oct 

7pm - 8.30pm 
For: All ages 
Cost: FREE 

Loom Bands 

Have you just discovered loom bands? Or are you already a loom band        
expert? Loom bands, boards and hooks are supplied to make fantastic  

jewellery and craft! 

Thursday, 4 Oct 

2pm - 3pm 
For: Ages 7+ 
Cost: FREE 

Twilight Tales 

Stay up late for this special evening Storytime! Join us for stories, rhymes, 
songs and a craft activity. A great opportunity for Mums or Dads to spend 
a fun filled evening with the kids! FREE pizza supplied. 

Wednesday, 3 Oct 

5 - 8 years session:  
2pm - 3pm  
9 + years session:  
3.30pm - 4.30pm  
Cost: $2  

Friday, 5 Oct 

2pm - 3.30pm 
For: Ages 4+ 
Cost: $4 

Create a kite 

Join us for some Springtime fun! Children can make and decorate their 
very own kite using this colourful kit, their imagination, string and coloured 
markers. Bookings essential. 

Card making 

Make your very own greeting card from scratch! 
Tutors will be on hand to help you learn how to make beautiful hand 
crafted cards. All materials will be supplied.  Bookings essential.  

Make a trivet 
Join Peta from Bunnings Swan Hill for a simple, fun and creative 
children's activity! Children can practice their hammering skills when 
putting together these handy trivets, then get creative with paint and 
decorate them with a rainbow of colours! Bookings essential. 



Come and try Karate  

A fun activity for both boys and girls promoting fitness and 
focus. Martial arts help teach self-discipline, self control, 
socialisation and concentration skills.  
 

Trained instructors from Swan Hill Karate Club will be on hand 
to talk about what Karate is, give a demonstration and lead 
the children through some basic steps. 
 

When:  Monday, 1 October 

Time:  10.30am - 12pm 

Where:  Swan Hill Library 

For:  Ages 8+ 

Cost:  FREE! 

 

To book, contact the library on 5036 2480. 

Children under 12 must be supervised by an adult. 

 

School 
holiday 

fun! 

For  
children  

8 years + 

   

 

 

FREE! 



School Holiday Family Fun! 
 
3 SPEED CRUNCH REBOOTED BY DISLOCATE   
Thursday 4 October 10.30am 
Swan Hill Town Hall PACC 
 
Laugh out loud stupidity and side-splitting slapstick. Nail biting circus tricks and a 
phenomenal finish! 
 

The world-touring, crazy stunt people from Dislocate are back with their brand new 
show, 3 Speed Crunch Box Rebooted.  
 

In this hilarious story of a family of outlandish stunt people, expect impressive 
aerobatics, spectacular circus tricks and - you won’t believe it - even more stupid 
characters in this absurd, side-splitting slapstick comedy.  
 

A perfect choice for school holiday entertainment, with plenty of stunts to entertain 
both kids and adults. 
 

3 Speed Crunch Box Rebooted introduces kids to the artistic process of creating a slap 
stick, acrobatic show. 
 

The characters get the kids involved at the beginning of the show to help create a new 
show; giving feedback on what’s funny and helping with some of the circus tricks.  
 

The whole performance finishes with the hilarious show within the show, which the 
audience has helped to develop some elements 
 

3 Speed Crunch Box Rebooted was commissioned by Circus Oz for their educational 
program in 2016.  
 

Running time: 45 minutes  
 

Video link 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eqnKJuYBMR0 
 

Suitable for all ages 
 

Tickets: 
$12.00 with 1 Adult per child free 
Online: swanhilltownhall.com 
In person:  Swan Hill Region Information Centre 
Phone: 1800 625 373  
 



FREE ENTRY

W H I T E  L I G H T N I N G   |   K I L L E R  Q U E E N S

P I L E - U P  U N P L U G G E D   |   K A T E  M U L L A N

W I L L I A M  A L E X A N D E R  &  C A T  M O S E R

Featuring Artists

FOOD & DRINK AVAILABLE WITH ALL PROCEEDS GOING TO THE SWAN HILL YOUTH ARTS FESTIVAL

OCTOBER 14TH  |  11:30AM - 3:00PM  |  ON THE ART GALLERY LAWN
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